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Parish Council Keeping You Informed
Councillor Ivor Keyes
Chairman Appleby Parish Council
Planters We are hoping to replace the existing planters around the Village next year and 
install some at Santon, Station Area and Clapp Gate. Still at the planning stage. The Winter 
Flowering Pansies have been set and we have volunteers to water six of the existing 
planters over winter, thank you for that. If anyone would like to offer to look after any of the 
remaining – Risby Road, Ermine Street South, Churchside and Paul Lane N/W end we’d be 
grateful. Hopefully that will continue into next summer’s bedding plants too.

Maintenance Mark Thornborough our North Lincolnshire Council (NLC) Ward Officer has 
agreed to visit the Wednesday Pop In Café morning to fall in with Neighbourhood Watch and 
Community Police dates (see Dates for your diary page 6) - should you wish to bring 
anything to his attention. Mark has agreed to install more reflective signs opposite the 
Church and down Carr Lane to protect those verges and NLC will repair the pavement 
issues on the footpath near the Post Box on School Lane, so his recent visit has paid 
dividends already, plus we’ve been able to determine certain responsibilities. Similar 
concerns can be made directly to NLC via their website www.northlincs.gov.uk or by 
telephone 01724 297000. The Parish Council has also written to ONGO about the hedge on 
Beck Lane adjacent to the bungalows, hopefully that issue is now resolved. We’re  hoping to 
have the Village signs around the Parish replaced soon.

Risby Road The first stage of repairs have been completed. The second stage is due to 
start in the next financial year which, when the repairs and widening have been completed, 
include the resurfacing along its whole length.

War Memorial housekeeping. For many years Tess and Don Coote have maintained the 
planter and War Memorial area for the Village, but time is finally catching up and Tess and 
Don are ready for a well deserved rest. A very big thank you for all they’ve done. David 
Walker their neighbour has kindly volunteered to take over the duties.

Newsletter I’d like to say a big thank you to Andrew Fowler our Newsletter compiler for the 
terrific job he does on behalf of the Parish Council and has done so over the last few years, 
along with his wife Gill who helps with proofreading which takes time too. Neither Andrew 
nor Gill are Parish Councillors, and shows their dedication to our Parish. Your Community 
Newsletter is as well finished as any professional job, so all credit to Andrew. It takes time 
and patience to produce and is well liked and appreciated by our residents. 

Finally, thank you to our Parish Councillors, Derek Hall, Terry Beisty, Paul Johnson, Alan 
Coulton, Lisa Wilson, Rick Wilson (Deputy Chair) and our latest recruit Ian Hook, for their 
time and effort. The Parish Councillors can boast a very good attendance record, credit to 
them, and not forgetting our dedicated Parish Clerk, Lynne Watson. Also I have to mention a 
thanks to our Ward Councillors Holly Mumby Croft and Ivan Glover who have a similar 
impressive attendance record at PC meetings as well as helping us in our dealings with 
North Lincolnshire Council.
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Christmas at 
St Bartholomew’s
Revd Alice Nunn
Seasonal greetings to you all, may you and 
your families have a very joyful and blessed 
Christmas..and may 2018 bring good things 
for you all.
As you know, each year we remember with joy 
and thanksgiving the arrival of Christ in our 

o f t e n d a r k a n d 
uncertain world. 2017 
has certainly had its 
share of this, but even 
2000 odd years ago it 
was not much different. 
But we mark the arrival 
of the Christ Child, who 
brought, and continues 
to bring hope to our 
troubled world.

As St John puts it "The light shines in the 
darkness, and the darkness did not overcome 
it". 
Take a little time during the festivities, to reflect 
on this wonderful truth that continues to bring 
hope to us all.
We are holding a few Christmas services and 
events at St Bartholomew's, to which you are 
warmly invited, we would love to see you:-
St Bartholomew’s:
Sunday 10 December 7.30pm, choral event 
“Carols for Christmas” given by the New 
County Choir. Tickets £6 from John and 
Rosemary Jeremiah 01724 733484 price 
includes mulled wine and mince pies . (see 
page 6 for details)
Monday 18 December Carols by Candlelight 
7:00pm. Setting off with a lantern procession 
from the village hall at 6:00pm. Come and 
sing some of your favourite carols, and listen 
to the Christmas story.
Saturday 23rd December 4:00pm service the 
Blessing of the Crib, all children are 
welcome, and you can bring your parents and 
grandparents! A short and enjoyable service 
(Please note this service is not on Christmas 
Eve)
Christmas Eve Sunday 24th December 
11:00pm Midnight Mass. Come and celebrate 
the real meaning of Christmas with us. With 
Carols (of course!!)
Christmas Day services St Mary's Church, 
Roxby 9:15am or All Saints Winterton.
10:30am (No service at Appleby).
You will be most welcome at our services in 
the coming year and I would like to take this 
opportunity to wish you all a very joyful 
Christmas season.
With warm wishes Alice the vicar

YOUR COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER
Seasonal updates and information for the residents of Appleby, Santon and Clapp Gate area 

Appleby Parish Council Wish You All 


A Merry Christmas 


and


Happy New Year

http://www.northlincs.gov.uk
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Neighbourhood Watch
Ivor Keyes Neighbourhood Watch Coordinator
Overall crime figures for Broughton and Appleby Ward remain low and at the last 
Neighbourhood Action Team meeting the priority concern was for hare coursing. 

Our Community Police have put in extra hours to monitor this situation, this on top 
of their routine patrols. To date this autumn/winter the number of hare coursing activities in 
our Parish are lower than last year. ( I hope that isn’t tempting fate)

In the last Newsletter I included a report from the Hessle call centre regarding their process 
and procedures. I’ve received a further update to say that an automatic ring back facility has 
been put in place to help cope with the busiest times. This is for 101 calls only, 999 calls will 
continue with the highest priority. Although it may seem odd to have a call back system it 
does mean that people making a 101 call will be able to pass that information to the Police 
one way or another even during the busiest periods. The 101 number is for non emergency 
calls, and while it is still important to be able to give this information to the Police the priority 
must always be for 999 emergency and crimes in progress. Staffing at the hub works to an 
algorithm that under normal circumstance works to an accuracy of 1%, however there can 
still be occasions when excessive calls mean that there will be a wait, hence the call back 
system being put in place which will mean that more reports can be taken and logged. There 
was one such situation recently when a resident had to wait for 40 minutes to get an answer 
to a call. When checking the reason for this the call centre had 174 calls of which 90 were 
999 calls in a period that would normally take an average of just 22 calls and of course the 
999 calls took priority. 

There is a perception that most crimes are committed in the dead of night, but in fact crime 
figures show that most crimes are committed during the day and most incidents are reported 
in the evening. Which on reflection would seem quite logical as most people these days are 
out at work and homes, including those of neighbours, are empty. 

The Village Hall café continues to host Neighbourhood Watch visits on a regular basis with 
Sandra Joyce our lead Neighbourhood Watch contact from Safer Neighbourhoods visiting 
every 5 weeks with PCSO Katy McNally fitting in with the same period to visit the Pop In café 
(see Dates for your Diary page6)  and carrying out an extra walk around the village. This on 
top of routine daily visits by our Community Police. Katy’s visits were put in place to ensure 
that there would always be an opportunity for resident to speak to our local Police Officers. 
The café is also accommodating Mark Thornborough the North Lincs Council Ward Officer 
for our area at the same frequency, and an ONGO representative doing similar.

St Bartholomew’s 
News from the Pews
John Jeremiah
Firstly, a huge thank you to all the helpers who willingly give their 
time and energy to help keep the churchyard grass in order and 

the interior of the church clean. Your efforts are much appreciated. 
The church lights have been sponsored every week this year and at present we are already 
booked into mid-January 2018. Over £600 has been raised so far. We are extremely grateful 
for this as all donations go towards the upkeep and repair of our church. If you wish to 
sponsor the lights for a celebration, memory or just wish to see them illuminated, then please 
get in touch by the Appleby Residents facebook page or ring 733484. (John or Rosemary).
The vestry floor has rotted and needs replacement due to poor ventilation and damp is a 
problem. Currently we are investigating the issue with a local builder. Stonework on the tower 
needs repair, a conservation stonemason has visited the site and we are awaiting a quote for 
this. Some of the beautiful stained-glass windows need repair, also the stonework around 
them. This work is being researched at present with the Head of Glazing at Lincoln 
Cathedral. 
Appleby Church dates from the early 13th century, but had fallen into disrepair between 1775 
and 1820. Between 1820 and 1823 William Fowler rebuilt the Nave, Chancel and the Tower.
Much of the 19th century restoration was carried out by the Winn family, owners of the 
Appleby (and Frodingham) Estate.
If you come to any of the events in the Church this Christmas you will be able to look at the 
magnificent interior of our church.
The nave roof carvings in stone and wood depict Angels playing a variety of musical 
instruments. The crowning glories of the church are the stained glass windows. There are 
examples of 16th Flemish carving on the pulpit and altar rails.
Because of the generosity of many villagers the beautifully carved Gargoyles and 
Grotesques adorning the walls are floodlit every evening during the year. The bell tower has 
an hourly striking clock which does not have an exterior face. The clock is being restored.
Several parts of the church are in need of maintenance, restoration or repair if the building is 
to be enjoyed by future generations  
Your support is essential for keeping the building in good condition. Grants will need to be 
applied for and fund raising is also essential to go alongside grant application.
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Latest News From
Andrew’s Hedgehog 
Hospital
Veronica Tett
What a manic autumn we have had. Lots and 
lots of babies under 200 gms followed by 
teenagers 200-300gms. Most of them 
carrying two or three parasites which needed 
urgent treatment so our volunteers have been 
really busy.
To make room for these new patients it has 
been necessary to appeal for fosterers to 
take the bigger ones for the winter which we 
have successfully achieved.
As you may have heard in September we lost 
Andrew (he was the first hedgehog taken into 
the hospital which we named after him).. 

Un fo r tuna te ly 
old age caught 
up with him and 
he died in his 
sleep. All our 
volunteers went 
into mourning as 
he was such a 

special hedgehog and tributes came into our 
facebook page in their dozens from all 
around the country from the people who had 
met him. 
Meanwhile after five years running the 
hospital from our home plans are going 
ahead for our new hospital which will, of 
course, be named after Andrew. It will be built 
at Elsham Hall and ground breaking day is 
30th November 2017. (St Andrews Day). The 
event will be getting coverage from the press 
and TV and will be attended by invitation only 
guests. Unfortunately our Patron, The Duke 
of Marlborough cannot attend due to a prior 
engagement but has assured us he will be 
coming up to open the hospital in about 
eighteen months time. In due course this 
hedgehog hospital will become a wildlife 
hospital covering this part of the UK.
REMEMBER
If you see a hedgehog out and about during 
the day please pick it up, place in a box with 
a heat pad or hot water bottle, cover with 
fluffy blanket, offer a drink of water but no 
food and ring us for advice.
If a hedgehog weighs under 700 gms it 
needs to be taken in and overwintered as it 
may not survive hibernation.
If you have a few spare hours each week and 
would like to join our crusade in helping sick 
and injured hedgehogs please contact us on 
01724 872726.
Our address is: 

Rowland’s Lodge Farm, 
Appleby, 

North Lincolnshire, 
DN15 0DB.
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Village Hall News
Paul Johnson
Chairman Appleby Village Hall 
Management Committee
As most of you will know the honorary 
secretary, Natalie Hogg, left the village in 
the summer of this year. As a mainstay of 
the committee her organisational skills 
and historical knowledge of village affairs 

meant her contribution to the village hall was truly incredible and her shoes have been 
difficult to fill. Natalie’s absence has made those of us remaining increasingly aware of the 
commitment she made in both time and expertise.  Indeed finding her replacement has 
led the committee to dividing the tasks she undertook to make them less daunting and to 
this end I am grateful to Robin Richbell who agreed to take on the role of Fayre day 
secretary and to Clive Prior for organising bookings for event entertainments. 

In November of last year we became aware of damp issues in the café area. A 
programme of work was established Preparation work for this was carried out by 
volunteers and included the removal of cupboards and units from the kitchen and café, 
the removal of floor coverings and radiators, and, the relocating of all equipment from 
each area into the hall for storage whilst work was done.  On completion of the repairs a 
reverse operation was carried out by the same team and without their willingness to assist 
it would have led to a longer period of hall closure and a higher financial cost. The use of 
the meeting room was made available during this period.  Initial estimates of all this work 
was around £3000  but due to the more extensive work needing to be carried out the final 
costs, including new floor  coverings and equipment came to £6300.

All areas were back in use by the end of January and have maintained a steady use since 
then. As part of our ongoing updating of hall facilities a baby changing unit has been 
installed in the disabled toilet.

Of particular credit to the hall this year has been the development of the community café 
into a wider community hub. In addition to it’s providing a social meeting place over tea 
and biscuits for residents an invitation has been extended to representatives of 
organisations directly providing services to the village. Parish council, Safer 
neighbourhoods / neighbourhood watch, Community police / PCSO’s, ONGO and North 
Lincolnshire Council (NLC) rural officers have all attended to discuss issues of local 
concern and continue to attend on a regular basis to make themselves available to the 
public and keep in touch with current issues.

Despite further disruption to the hall this year the committee has continued to organise 
fund raising events to promote the use of the building by all residents of the parish. Pub 
and quiz evenings continue to be popular and the addition of folk nights has been 
particularly successful. Future evenings will see a return for Rural Touring theatre and 
musical groups. The next of these will be ‘jango Starr’ ‘one man shoe’. A unique style of 
silent physical comedy theatre for children and adults. Booked for 16th March 2018.

In August of this year our kitchen was inspected and achieved a 4 star rating. The 5th star 
was not awarded due to our not keeping a food storage record book. This has now been 
rectified.

Following an inquiry by village members and the WI we have agreed that a Christmas tree 
will be erected at the front of the hall during the festive period and this will be lit with LED 
lights.

This year’s Fayre day benefitted from the committees continuing search for new ideas to 
be incorporated into a trusted format. Under the investigative stewardship of Bex 
Quainton and Clive Prior performing pooches were changed for ducks, baton twirlers 
replaced by morris dancers and dog showing was beaten into submission by Tai Ko 
drummers. Our grateful thanks also to Bex who in addition to securing many prizes for the 
raffle  persuaded her sister, Jen Pringle , a children’s presenter on channel 5’s show 
‘Milkshake’, to supervise a children’s drawing competition and awarded prizes at the end 
of the day.

Sustaining the Fayre is integral to the future of the hall . For the Fayre to evolve and build 
on its success new enthusiasm and ideas need to be captured for 2018. If anyone feels 
that they could help with a particular area or has ideas about its organisation I would urge 
them to contact the fayre day secretary. You don’t need to belong to the village hall 
management committee to help in the fayre organisation and fresh faces and ideas are 
always welcome. 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Appleby WI
Jacky Johnson 
Treasurer

October meeting:  the speaker for the evening 
was Mr Kevin Webster who gave an 
informative talk on cheese making. His interest 
developed from reading a book and having 
been given a cheese making machine.

To date Kevin has successfully made many 
continental and British style cheeses. His 
favourite is Roquefort, a blue sharp french 
cheese. The WI ladies tested some creamy 
ricotta which had an excellent taste and 
texture. The books which sparked   Kevin's 
interest is called The Art of cheese making 
and Cheese making for beginners by Paul 
Peacock

Refreshments were served and a raffle held at 
the end of the evening.

November meeting: this evening was a craft 
demonstration and making session by Pam 
Palmer. Pam is a skilled craftsperson and 
encouraged the WI to decorate Christmas gift 
bags, glass opts with LED lights, small 
garlands and metal pots which were  ideal as 
Christmas gift holders or plant pots.

Pam also gave a brief talk on the technique of 
Decoupage

This activity was thoroughly enjoyed by all 
especially those like myself who feel they are 
not skilled enough to decorate craft items. 
There were some really good end results.

The WI clearly has some talent.Thank you 
Pam Palmer for sharing your skills

The evening ended with refreshments and a 
raffle.

Dec 6th: Christmas is here again and so we 
celebrate with a party serving lots of tasty 
seasonal food made by the members.We also 
have an exchange of gifts.Tess Coote makes 
a delicious mulled wine, as always, Thank you 
Tess. This makes for a festive evening and 
puts everyone in a Christmas mood.

Meetings see Dates for your diary at page 6 

A Happy Christmas and New Year to all 
residents, family and friends.

NEW MEMBERS ARE ALWAYS WELCOME

Contact ANN DRURY, Secretary 

01724 735178

Carols by Candlelight 
A service will be held at St Bartholomew’s on 
Monday 18th December starting at 7pm.

If you’d like to sing 
ca ro ls a round the 
village first we’ll be 
meeting outside The 
Village Hall at 6pm and 
will walk, hopefully 
collecting more people 
en route, ending at the 
church at 7pm.
Please bring a torch or 
lantern.
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2018 Flower, Presentation and Produce Show
Want help to improve your skills? 
Rick Prior ~ Chair Produce Team

As winter sets in and with Christmas upon us the Produce Show is 
probably the last of your thoughts but in the coming year the Produce 

Show Team will be hosting a series of workshops at the village hall. From willow weaving 
to bath bombs and even beer making will  be new classes in the produce show on the 
2nd September 2018. Other workshops will include sugarcraft, flower arranging, painting, 
photography, salt dough and many more exciting themes.

The workshops are a nice way to get together to improve on skills or learn new crafts and 
in September when its Appleby Produce Show if you wish you can show off your new 
skills by entering items into the show.

To kick off the classes and start the festive mood wreath and yule log making will mark the 
start of these workshops. If you are already booked a place on either of these I hope you 
enjoy them and remember to wear your Christmas jumper. For those who have not yet 
booked see details below. 

The programme for the produce show will be out early next year so please take time to 
look through and pick which classes to enter. The friendly competition between parish 
villagers only adds to the fun.

Look out for more workshops in the new year and book early to avoid disappointment.  
Sugarcraft bookings are currently being taken. 

Produce Show Workshops Dates All to be held at the village Hall

To book a place on any of the workshops listed below or if you would like more 
information please contact Margaret Burgin on 01724 734959 or message her on the 
Appleby Facebook page.

Christmas Wreath making Saturday 9th DecemberTime - 10am — 12 pm 

The cost will be £5 this will include the ring, wires and foliage. Any Christmas baubles, 
flowers, ribbons, etc are not supplied but you may bring anything extra for your 
wreaths. Please ring or message Margaret if you want to book a place. 

Chocolate Log decorating Saturday 16th December 10am — 12 pm

This two hour workshop is for adults as well as children, fun for everyone. 

The cost will be £4 for each person decorating a log. Children must be accompanied 
by an adult. Everything needed is supplied although you will need to bring a box to 
take your log home in. 

Places will be limited so book your place early. 

Sugarcraft Thursday evenings 7 - 9 pm commencing 11 January 2018

The cost will be £2.50 per session. 

The Produce Show Team wish everyone a merry Christmas and happy New Year and 
looking forward to seeing you at the workshops.

Appleby Parish Neighbourhood Plan 
Joy Powell
Lead ~ Appleby Parish Neighbourhood Plan Group 
There has been a slight pause in the preparation of the Neighbourhood 
plan as North Lincolnshire Council asked us to delay the pre 

submission consultation so it did not clash with the Councils consultation on the Local 
Plan.
We have now been advised that we can go ahead with the Appleby Neighbourhood Plan 
consultation due to NLC Local Plan consultation being delayed. A Summary document will 
be delivered to your household early in the New Year. There will also be opportunities to 
read the documents and comment on line and to view the full documents at the Village Hall 
and make your comments there.
Please continue to support this work as it is vital the plan reflects your views for the 
Parish’s future for the next 15-20 years. If you have not been involved previously please 
come along and we can bring you up to speed with the purpose and background to the 
Plan.  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Remembrance Sunday
A large group of around 50 people, from our 
Community assembled at our War Memorial 
on Remembrance Sunday (12 November)  on 
a remarkably chilly and windy morning, to 
remember and pay respects to those who 
died during the two World Wars. The Parish 
Council and the Royal British Legion laid 
wreaths, and the customary silence was 
observed after the Last Post was played. 

Poppy Day collection
The local collection raised a total of £320.26. 
A special thanks to collectors Julie Johnson, 
Judy Sheard, Rebecca Wainwright, Mary 
Bratton and Pam Palmer as well to all those 
who donated.

Youth Club for the Parish?
Debbie Young
I am looking to set up a Youth Club in the 
parish. I need to establish what the interest 
would be within the community or if it would 
be beneficial to set one up. It is to give the 
children social activities and somewhere they 
can congregate. Please let me know your 
views, email me at  kebday@aol.com

Risby Road closure 
information:
With the first stage of the repairs and 
widening completed the second stage 
including complete resurfacing will take place 
sometime after the start of the new financial 
year in April 2018. During the second stage 
the road will be closed as it was for the first 
stage 

mailto:kebday@aol.com
mailto:kebday@aol.com
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RAF 100th Anniversary 
A Forties Extravaganza Being Planned
Can you help to get it off the ground?
Yvonne Grant  
Appleby Home Front Group
Did you know that next year marks the 100th anniversary of the RAF?
If you did, that’s great! If you didn’t, well you do now!
And to celebrate that anniversary we are going to hold a 1940s festival, right here in our 
lovely little village on our playing field, the Keb and St Bartholomew’s Church on the 14th 
July 2018 from 1pm until 8pm.
For one day and one day only Appleby will be turning back the clock and we want you to 
be a part of the fun in true 40s spirit and style.
Appleby Home Front is a newly constituted group that aims to raise funds for our village 
and our community.
And we need you to help make the day a success.

Can you help by displaying bunting at your property?
Would you like to join our make do and mend circle (making bunting, jams, 
preserves and other wartime diet staples)?
Would you please give us any unwanted items of clothing in red, white or blue?
Will you play the part by dressing in 40s clothing?
Are you able to assist an older or mobility restricted person to the event?
Would you like to share your story of the 1940s with us for an exhibition in the 
Church?
Do you have wartime memorabilia, photos of village life during that time or some 
other legacy you would like to share?
Can you help promote the event?
Would you be able to donate raffle prizes?
Do you know someone who would like to sponsor the event in return for a spot 
of advertising?
Would you like to join the parade?
Would you like to be a 40s VIP for the day? We’re looking for a Winston 
Churchill, a Monty (not the ‘full’ variety thank you!) maybe a George Formby or 
any prominent figure.
Do you have any children who would like to sing with one of our artistes? – we’re 
looking for some brave ‘evacuees’!

We are aiming for a truly joyous event by providing live music, a craft ale tent, a vintage 
market and exhibits and displays (no loud bangs or shouting, we promise!) of military and 
civilian vehicles. We’re hoping for a good selection of motors from the era and would love 
to display some of them on the street to give Appleby that 40s feel. We’ve sent in our 
booking form requesting a Lancaster and/or Spitfire flypast so fingers crossed we’ll be 
lucky and have it accepted.
This will be a family centred event.
Tickets will be on sale in the New Year, a discount will be available for early bookings.
If you’d like to get involved or would like to know more about the event or even if you have 
any concerns about it please do get in touch via email at applebyhomefront@gmail.com 
or phone 07730 365924. 
TTFN, yours the Appleby Home Front  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Neighbourhood 
Watch
Your contacts 

In an Emergency or crimes in 
progress always call 999

None Emergency calls, to report a crime or to 
report suspicious activities use 101 or can be 
made via Humberside Police website: 
www.humberside.police.uk

Safer Neighbourhoods and 
Neighbourhood Watch 
Sandra Joyce can be contacted by e-mail - 
sandra.joyce@northlincs.gov.uk  or telephone 
07557 566213
Community Police:
PC Amanda Barnett 
amanda.barnett@humberside.pnn.police.uk 
or telephone 07464 650016
PCSO Katy McNally 
katy.Appleby@humberside.pnn.police.uk  or 
telephone - 07464 649200
The contact details for Katy and Amanda 
should not be used for reporting crimes or 
incidents.

Casual Vacancy 
Parish Council
The recently advertised casual vacancy for a 
parish councillor is now filled.

Ian Hook, an Appleby resident, has taking up 
the vacancy and is now actively involved in 
the work of the parish.

Parish Council Meetings 
Any resident can attend Parish Council 
meetings as an observer and raise issues at 
a set time during each meeting.

Contact with Appleby Parish Council can be 
made by e-mail to Lynne Watson using  
clerk@applebypc.org.uk, or visit our website 
www.applebypc.org.uk where you’ll find 
contact details for all Parish Councillors. 
Agendas and Minutes are posted on all notice 
boards or can be accessed via our website.

A winter’s scene Church Side Appleby

http://www.apple.com
http://www.humberside.police.uk
mailto:sandra.joyce@northlincs.gov.uk
mailto:amanda.barnett@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:katy.Appleby@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:clerk@applebypc.org.uk
http://www.applebypc.org.uk
http://www.humberside.police.uk
mailto:sandra.joyce@northlincs.gov.uk
mailto:amanda.barnett@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:katy.Appleby@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:clerk@applebypc.org.uk
http://www.applebypc.org.uk


Issue 15 Winter 2017 / 18

Last Posting Dates for Christmas
UK Domestic Letters 
  

Page �6

Bingo
Need information? 

Contact Elizabeth on 733359 
or Anne on 733581

Dates for your diary

Village Hall

 Parish Council Meeting unless otherwise mentioned meetings are 7:00pm to 9:00pm

   19 December.

   23 January 

   20 February

   20 March

 Pop in café every Wednesday 10:30am to 12:00 All welcome

   The café is also used as a hub where residents can meet officials of:

   Safer Neighbourhoods, Community Police, NLC Ward Officer & occasionally ONGO.

   They plan to attend on the following dates: 10 January, 14 February & 21 March

 Bingo: every 2nd Wednesday at 7:00pm:

   13 December, 24 January, 7 February, 21 February, 7 March & 21 March 

 WI: every 2nd Tuesday of each month 7:30pm

    9 January Blast from the past. Sixties music.

   13 February Ruth Andrews Gainsborough Old Hall past and present.

   13 March Malcom Dolby A talk on antiques & valuations of members own items

 Produce Show Workshops (see page 4 for full details)

    9 December 10:00am to 12:00 Christmas Wreath making

   16 December 10:00am to 12:00 Chocolate Log decorating

   11 January 7:00pm to 9:00pm Sugarcraft 

 Other Events at the Village Hall

    9 December 7:30pm Pub & Xmas Quiz Night 

   16 March 7:30pm doors open 7:00pm Rural Theatre presents: 

        Jango Starr ‘One mans shoe’. Silent physical comedy theatre 

        for children and adults. Full details later 


St Bartholomew’s Church: 

Sunday services usually held at 9.15am on the first and third Sunday of each month

 Choral Event

   10 December 7.30pm,“Carols for Christmas” given by the New County Choir    
                  (see details opposite and on page 1)

 Christmas Services 

   18 December 7:00pm Carols by Candlelight beginning at 6:00pm with a walk    
     from the village hall to the Church with lanterns (see details page3) 

   23 December 4:00pm Blessing of the Crib (note this is not on Christmas Eve) 

   24 December 11:00pm Midnight Mass. 

   25 December Christmas Day services: St Mary's Church, Roxby 9:15am or 

              All Saints Winterton.10:30am (No service at Appleby)


Mobil Library 

Every 3rd Wednesday Beck Lane Bungalows 9:40am — 10:15am

   20 December, 10 January, 31 January, 21 February & 14 March
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Spring edition is out on 23 March 2018
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Fri 22 Dec Special Delivery Guaranteed Saturday Delivery
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